
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

SW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 

 

West Ryde Public School 
Term 2 holiday construction works July 2020 

West Ryde Public School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over 
four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent 
on school maintenance over five years. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to 
delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy. 

Progress summary 

Since the opening of the new building, refurbishment 
of the existing ground floor administration building 
(Block A) has commenced. 

School holiday works 

Over the Term 2 break, we will be completing work on 
the administration building and commence the final 
stage of the project, which will include landscaping 
work, removal of all demountables and 
improvements to the play area. 

We will ensure that work is completed safely and 
efficiently, and disruptions are minimised. Our 
contractors will ensure their teams comply with social 
distancing restrictions to ensure a safe workplace. 

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this 
important project for the community. 

What are the construction working hours? 

Construction hours over the Term 2 holidays will be as 
per the standard hours. Monday to Saturday: 7:00am 
to 5:00pm. No work will take place on Sundays. 

What safety measurements will be in place? 

The health and safety of the community is our 
highest priority. Site fencing has been erected around 
the construction site to secure the area and prevent 
public access / school access. A site manager and 
safety officer will supervise the site at all times. 

How will traffic be managed? 

Traffic controllers will be onsite as required to ensure 
the safe management of traffic and pedestrians. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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